
 

Weekly 
newsletter 

Friday 29th 
June 2018 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Going for Gold Assembly 
Awards for the week ending 22nd June  
 
Pupil of the week:     
Reception Alana Carson-Fitzmartin  Year 1  Harley Topping   
Year 2  Xavier Bagnall   Year 3   Cameron Gerken  
Year 4  Cameron Cunningham  Year 5  Amelia Morton  
Year 6  Aimee Marron 
 
Playground Awards 
KS1 Indoor Macie Warburton KS1 Outdoor     Jamie Rigby 
KS2 Indoor Evie Northcott  KS2 Outdoor      Alfie Scott  
 
Attendance Award for week ending 22nd June 
Year 1  
 
Well done everyone  
  
  

  

Y5 Reasoning Club 
On Thursday 21st June, some of our Year 5s 
took part in a Mathematics Reasoning Club 
hosted by Lowton St Marys. The session was run 
by Peter Dickinson who is a very experienced 
maths advisor who works across many local 
authorities. 
William, Gaea and Amelia were able to show 
off their excellent maths skills solving some very 
difficult challenges. Miss Myers who 

accompanied the children was very impressed! 

Uniform 
If you have any 
jumpers or 
cardigans, which 
are now too small, 
we would be 
grateful for them to 
add to our selection 
of recycled uniform. 
PE shorts are 
always welcome 
too. 
 

PTFA Summer Fair 
Don’t forget our Summer Fair is tomorrow from 12 until 3pm. There will be 
a bouncy castle and also a BBQ, with lots of games, stalls and tombola 
together with the raffle. We look forward to seeing everyone. 

After School Clubs 
Please note ALL after 
school clubs have finished 
for this school year. We 
will be sending out 
information in September 
about the clubs which will 
be starting in the Autumn 

term. Thank you. 

Library Books 
With the end of term fast 
approaching can we 
please ask that all Library 
books are returned to 
school by Wednesday 4th 
July. Our libraries will be 
open again in September. 

Thank you. 

KS2 Performance 
Any unsold tickets for this year’s KS2  
performance will be available to buy from Monday 
2nd July on a first come first served basis. These will 
again be limited to 2 per family to ensure we are 
as fair as possible. If there are any left by Monday 
9th July, then there will be no limit on how many  
you can purchase. Tickets are £2 each (children 
under 2 are free as long as they sit on an adult’s 
knee). Thank you. 
 



                
 

Headteacher – Mrs A J Davies  
Website address:- www.lowtonprimary.wigan.sch.uk 

 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Saturday 30th June PTFA Summer Fair 12.00-3.00pm 

Tuesday 3rd July Class transition morning 

Thursday 5th July Reception trip to Underwater Street 

Friday 6th July Fishers Mobile Farm in school 

Monday 9th July Y4 recorder performance for parents 

Wednesday 11th July KS2 afternoon performance 2.00pm and evening performance 6.00pm 

Friday 13th July Mr Pollard from LHS to speak to Y5 pupils 

Tuesday 17th July Open Morning for report opening in all classes 

Tuesday 17th July Pop Project in school 

Wednesday 18th July Y6 Mountain Monkeys’ Day 

Wednesday 18th July Y1 trip to Blackpool Zoo 

Thursday 19th July Award’s Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 20th July Leavers’ and Y6 awards Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 20th July PTFA End of Year Party for all children 1.00pm 

Friday 20th July School closes for the Summer break 

Monday 3rd September INSET Day for staff – school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 4th September School reopens to pupils 

At Lowton J & I we aim for all children to have 96% attendance or over.  
The school’s overall attendances for each year group are: 

Year Group Last Week 
Yearly Attendance 

to Date 

Reception 96.21% 93.05% 

Year 1 98.00% 94.96% 

Year 2 95.67% 94.69% 

Year 3 95.94% 96.51% 

Year 4 98.00% 96.16% 

Year 5 94.00% 96.30% 

Year 6 92.33% 94.85% 

 

Dates for your diary 

Academic Year 2018-2019 
On Tuesday 3rd July, the children will spend 
the morning in their new classroom getting 
to know next year’s teacher: 
Reception: Mrs F Foy 
Year 1:  Miss H Davies 
Year 2:  Miss C Crosbie 
Year 3:  Miss S Green 
Year 4:  Miss S Myers 
Year5:  Mr R Kruze 
Year 6:  Mrs J Price 
 

Sports Day 
This week the decision was taken to move Sports Day to Wednesday 
morning from Wednesday afternoon. Sadly, it was always going to be 
one of those decisions which some parents agreed with and some didn’t.  
The Health and Safety advice from the LA officer was to hold it in the 
morning when the sun was less intense and the temperature slightly 
cooler. 
We are sorry that some of you were unable to attend due to this change 
however the health and safety of the children has to come first. 
A big thank you to Kath Hurst (George and Lillie’s mum) for sending in 

ice-pops for every child. 

Parking in the Local Area 
Following the complaints received from local businesses and private houses regarding parking at the Sports Day on 
Wednesday morning, we have now been advised by the gym that they will be enforcing clamping from Monday 2nd 
July for any parked cars that do not belong to members using the gym facilities. Please would you advise any family 
members who may drop off/collect your child from school of this. Please could we also ask that you park responsibly 
and legally at drop off and pick up times as we are now receiving complaints on a daily basis.  
Thank you for your support with this matter. 
 


